YES to pesticide-free parks in Regina in 2010

A motion for biocide-free parks (MN09-6) was brought up by councilor Clipsham and passed at the June 22, 2009 Regina city council meeting. In report EX10-12 (reference below), the administration identifies 3 good candidate parks as a pilot project (Queen Elizabeth II Court in front of city hall, Al Pickard - north, not far from St. Mary's school on McIntosh & 9th Avenue, and Gordon Road South - big park off of Gordon Road) with no need for extra funds. The report was defeated in executive council and due to come to City Council for a vote on Monday April 26, 2010.

The Saskatchewan Network for Alternatives to Pesticides (SNAP) started an immediate email campaign for people to ask their councilor to vote in favour of the proposal. The Canadian Cancer Society-Saskatchewan and SNAP gave complementary presentations to Council. SNAP addressed the history and jurisdictional issues of the present pesticide-free proposal, including that it was in the original recommendations following the refusal of a pesticide bylaw in 2003, but repelled in 2004. The Cancer Society addressed mostly cancer health effects of pesticides.

 Councilors unanimous voted a 1 year trial for 3 pesticide-free parks. The Mayor also spoke in favour of the proposal, being very excited that Regina be the first SK municipality to do so. 

Three provinces have already banned sales of many chemical pesticide-products (Ontario, Quebec and New Brunswick) for home use, several more are considering such bans, and over 156 Canadian municipalities have their own cosmetic pesticide bylaws. There is now training available for natural lawn care and natural landscaping. There is an Organic Landscape Alliance for organic lawn care professionals. New reduced-risk products have been available for several years, but the basic cultural approach is sound and successful (see SNAP site for links). All municipalities with pesticide bylaws have had to follow suit with reduced chemical pesticide use themselves.

The time is very right for such a decision in Regina and Saskatchewan. 

Background 

*2010*   URGENT     Regina- Pesticide-free parks administration report  (http://www.snapinfo.ca/html/pesticide-freeparks.htm#pesticifreepks
A motion for biocide-free parks (MN09-6) was brought up by councillor Fred Clipsham and passed at the June 22, 2009 Regina city council meeting. In this report, the administration identifes 3 good candidate parks as a pilot project.  This report was *DEFEATED*. *One more chance remains of getting pesticide-free parks at the next Council meeting* on April 26, 2010. Go to http://www.regina.ca/Page89.aspx for how to present a brief to Council. It has to be filed on the Thursday prior to the meeting by 1 pm. If not presenting a brief, please* phone your councillor* to express your support. 
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